MINUTES OF KERNOW YOUTH AGM
HELD ON 13-06-16 AT PENRYN COLLEGE
The AGM was opened by Peter Roe (Chairman) with a welcome to all attending, which included Margaret Symmons from Children’s Hospice Southwest.

Committee Present: Peter Roe, Kevin & Debbie Knowles, Mandy Kimmins, Craig Turner, Kyle Harvey, Chris Philcox, Alan Odgers, Simon Gardiner, Sharon Martin.
Apologies: Mark Carney, Les Shaw.

Peter presented Margaret Symmons with a cheque for £420.00 which was raised from the 3 finals days; he thanked everyone for their donations. Margaret thanked us for our continuous support, as they are currently supporting 80 families and the hospice needs £800000 each year to continue to run.

A presentation of Sporting Certificates by Peter and Mandy took place, the following were congratulated and photos taken by Mandy for the press.
Charlestown HIQ U16 managers/coaches
Culdrose Lynx U12 managers/coaches
Falmouth Utd U15 managers/coaches
Goonhavern U13 spectators
Illogan U12 managers/coaches, U14 managers/coaches
Leedstown U14 spectators
Ludgvan U16 spectators
Newquay U15 spectators
Penzance Asteriods U12 managers/coaches
St Agnes U16 managers/coaches
St Day U13 spectators
St Ives U12 spectators, managers/coaches
Truro Dragons U12 managers/coaches
Wendron Wolves U13 managers/coaches.

The AGM was opened with a Roll Call of Clubs.
Charlestown, Culdrose, Falmouth Town, Falmouth Utd, Goonhavern, Godolphin Atlantic, Grasshoppers, Hayle, Helston, Illogan, Leedstown, Mevagissey, Newquay, Penzance, Perranwell, Rosudgeon, St Agnes, St Day, St Ives, Threemilestone, Trevenson, Truro, Wendron.
Apologies; Carharrack, Cornwall Rockets, St Just.
Clubs Absent; St Austell, Bodmin, Frogpool, Holmans, Ludgvan, Probus, Redruth, Tregorrick, Wadebridge.

The minutes of the last AGM 15-06-15 were taken as accurate and signed by Peter.

Chairman’s Report
Peter stated that it had been a difficult season this year not only was the weather an issue but so were some clubs.
He thanked the committee for their continued support and hard work; we ran 21 age groups, 3 festivals for U7s, U8s, and U9s, a first attempt of a Trophy Event for the U10s and U11s, which we would hopefully do again, 3 Cup Finals 2 of which were held at new venues, which were hosted well by all clubs involved.
We did however lose the girls once again to the County.
The committee met every month to discuss far too many issues relating to Respect which were sent onto the CCFA to investigate, Richard Pallot is trying to resolve this by generating a youth behaviour committee which will involve clubs volunteers all to work together.
It is due to the amount of these issues that Debbie has decided to stand down as league secretary, as most of the work goes through her, this will be a great loss to this committee.
Everyone agrees that the committee need more people to join; we would like to see 1 extra person from each age group to help especially with the festivals and trophy events.
We have used the CCFA a lot this season for guidance on our rules, due to some issues and are keen to get things correct.
Phil Cardew has formed a U21 League which had 16 teams playing a flexible league, he is looking to run the U18s this year, we have also suggested that we would like to run the U18s as in previous years, to encourage our u16s to move up and stay in football.

Peter then asked Alan to present bouquets of flowers to Debbie, Sharon and Mandy in appreciation of the work they do on behalf of the league.

LEAGUE SECRETARY REPORT
It has been quite a difficult year, not only with having a bad winter, giving us a back log of fixtures, but also having issues with clubs/teams not agreeing to play their fixtures on allocated dates; this has been a big factor in my reasoning to stand down as league secretary. I would like to thank the majority of clubs/managers/secretaries for making my position as secretary enjoyable for the past 10 years. I would also like to thank my fellow committee members for assisting me over the years, I will however continue to be involved and do the registrations and fixtures for all friendly leagues, if voted to do so by you.

REGISTRATION REPORT
This year we had 35 Clubs registered which is down on last year, with 176 teams this is also down by 28; we have however had only 13 teams withdraw.
We had 2505 players registered; this is up on last year by 32, 46 with transfers and 8 deregistration, with 6 players transferring between teams.
I will go into detail at the end of the AGM matters what is required for the forth coming season.

FIXTURE SECRETARY REPORT
Thank you must go Hayle, St Day and St Agnes for hosting this year’s Finals; all clubs did a fantastic job once again.
Well done to all those teams that completed in all the finals, and those teams who have won their respective leagues.
Also thanks must go to Wendron who have hosted the management committee meetings each month.
A positive programme of festivals went ahead this year for u7/ u8/u9 and a trophy event for the u10/u11s; thanks most go to both venues for the festivals.

Treasurer’s Report
The Audited accounts were displayed and will be posted on the website for clubs to access.
The league accounts are once again very healthy with a balance of £ 10180.00 in the main account which is up on last year and £3596.32 in the deposits account.
There are 3 fines outstanding, which need to be paid before those clubs can register for this season.
There are some clubs which have not been fined this season, well done to them, you know who you are.
The league has had 2 major pay outs again this year, for medals and hires facilities for our festivals, we are keen to subside fees for training, level 1 and mini goals, so please contact us for details if your club is interested in this.
Due to certain circumstances Sharon has decided to stand down as Treasurer, as she is not connected to any clubs and feels she cannot attend the monthly meetings, everyone thanked her for her work over the past few years.

Election of New Clubs
Trevenson Youth have now formally moved to Trion, Nikki Perryman informed everyone that they are all affiliated, CHS as Troon, everyone voted with a show of cards to allow them.
St Columb Major asked to be considered to enter U9 and u15s as they are looking at their options, their facilities are an academy pitch they are part of a Senior Club which are working at obtaining CHS, a show of cards was obtained agreeing to them entering.

Election Of Officers
A nomination of Chairman has been received, Alan Odgers nominated by Falmouth Utd, 2nd by Hayle FC, Peter Roe current Chairman was asked if he was willing to stand again, which he is, both were asked if would they would be willing to stand as Vice to the other, Peter said no, Alan said yes.
Both were asked to leave the room, as everyone discussed the position.
A vote was taken by show of cards; Peter was given 3 votes, Alan 16 votes and 3 obstained.
Alan was congratulated in the election of Chairman and Peter was thanked for all his hard work as Chairman over the past few years, he was asked to reconsider a position on the general league committee, which he declined.
Alan then took over the Chair of the meeting, he thanked everyone for his election and said he would continue to work with the committee to lead us into the future.
He stated that we run a small committee which needs to be increased, we are looking to run in service events with Chris Morris and to support clubs where they need it.
Alan stated that all the roles of the committee need to be filled, he asked Sharon if she would reconsider staying on as Treasurer, as she has done such a superb job, and that she didn’t need to attend all committee meetings, as long as she continued to send out a monthly spread sheet for expenditure and income, Sharon agreed to this, so Mandy Kimmins (St Agnes)nominated her as Treasurer and Sam Bostin(Goonhavern) 2nd this, everyone agreed with a show of cards.
Mandy Kimmins was asked to reconsider staying on as Assistant Welfare Officer, she agreed to this, it was voted by a show of cards, everyone agreed.
Alan asked if anyone could nominate members from their clubs to join the general committee or fill the vacant positions; Vice Chairman, Secretary/Minutes Secretary.
Debbie agreed to send out an email relating to this, to all member clubs giving them a deadline, the committee will then set a date for a meeting to get them voted on the committee.
Paul Knight from Helston asked what was involved in each position, as his partner might be interested, Craig Little from Helston is also interested in joining the general committee.
Jonathan Stedman from Wendron mentioned he possibly has a member from his club who is willing to join the committee (Rodger Downing).
Richard Cleghorn from Truro suggested that should the committee be paid?, this has been suggested before, but everyone on the committee feels no, as we all do it voluntarily.
Due to Mark Carney standing down as fixture secretary for 12s,13s,14s,15s, Simon Gardiner was co-opted by the previous committee to cover this, also Chris Fairey was nominated for this position by Culdrose and 2nd by Helston, both were asked to leave the room as a vote was required.
Kevin asked if Chris would be involved with a registered team in the league,as this could have an impact on the position, it was stated that he is a manager of an U14 team and was asked by managers within the league to apply for this position, where as Simon was involved with Hayle as Chairman, but not directly involved with any team, also Simon is currently involved with the Rep Sides and has been on the committee for a couple of years.
A vote was taken by a show of cards; Simon was given 16 cards, Chris 3 cards and 3 obstainsuns.
Simon was congratulated on his new position and Chris was asked to be his assistant, which he agreed to.
Andrew Plenty asked to be considered as the League Chartered Standard Officer, as he is currently the CHS Officer for the Trelawney League and a member of the CCFA Council, and he feels he has alot of knowledge to assist the league, he was thanked for the offer and it would be discussed and voted on when we meet to discuss all the committee positions.

Appointment of Auditors/Verifiers
The accounts were audited by Harland Accountants at Berkely Vale Falmouth again this year, with copies available for all to see, all voted with a show of cards to use them again.

Ratification of Rules
A list of the rule amendments have been circulated to all clubs 2 weeks prior to the AGM, with all our proposed changes to the SCOR highlighted accordingly, all mandatory ones in bold and underlined.
All were voted in by a show of cards.

Season Dates
SEASON DATES 
Start 4th September 2016
Finish 21st May 2017
Club Registrations Open 16-06-16
Club Registrations Close 01-07-16
Team Registrations Close 01-07-16

FINALS DAYS
30-04-2017 u15 & u16
07-05-2017 u12 & u13
14-05-2017 u14

SEMI FINALS DATES
05-03-2017
12-03-2017
19-03-2017 

 



